

Mount Horeb Softball Club Meeting Minutes

Date: Monday, November 17, 2025 / 7:00 PM

Location: Culvers front room

Attendees: Chad Brewer, Kurt Adler, Kate Kraemer, Jeff Mester, Laci Pustina, Eric Swiggum Sonja Schreiber, Delaina Nicewander, Kari Pavlovich

Meeting Agenda:

1. Minutes from last meeting (posted)
2. Treasurer Report – Kate Kraemer – Balance \$16,911.00
3. Student Liaison Report – Delaina Nicewander and Sonja Schreiber will be this year's student liaisons Kurt gave them the binder for the season
4. Highschool Coach Liaison Reports – Eric Swiggum / Starlyn Olson started open gyms 11/16 first week in December will start lift and conditioning soon.
5. Committee Reports:
 - a. Youth Program – Jeff Mester / Laci Pustina - Registration – will open Jan. and close in early March. \$125 will be the cost of registration Jeff Mester makes a motions-Kate Kramer 2nd that motion– Motion passes. Winter practice schedule will come out for Dec. – Jeff will send process for how coaches do tournament registrations – and get reimbursed for those.
 - b. Equipment – Stephanie Christensen
 - i. Shed clean-up / equipment inventory / collect coach's books - Jeff will check on the status of the shed and report back if anything is needed.
 - c. Umpire Coordinator – Pat Thomas – nothing at this time
 - d. Field Coordinator – Eric Swiggum – nets are down, we will need a crank on old cage.
 - i. Batting cage – nets & cranks
 - e. Apparel Coordinator – Marah Odgers
 - f. Concession Coordinator – Jamie Myers nothing at this time
 - g. Field Improvements – Kurt Adler
 - i. Mow strips under varsity fencing 24" – ~580' base lines and outfield – got a quote and will proceed with next steps. Foul poles for JV will go up in the Spring.
 - ii. JV back stop fencing – American Fence will reach out in spring for more work to JV back stop fence.
6. Old Business – Updates
 - a. New Board Member opportunities – At a Turning Point - need to bring in new faces! Kate will draft up email to hopefully get new faces to join MHSC.
7. New Business
 - a. Clinic offerings? Will be looking at a couple clinics for youth this winter/spring. We will plan to circle back around to this come Dec/Jan.
 - b. Corporate sponsorship plan- we will continue to capitol campaign for install of press box and bathrooms.
 - c. 2026 scholarship awards – Discussion about upping scholarship amounts – all agreed it is time to up the amount of our scholarship. Jeff makes a motion and Kate seconds the motion to increase scholarships two either 1 - \$1,000 or 2 - \$500. Motion passes.
 - i. Review criteria / amount. Form committee 3 or 5 non-related people – never an issue to find reviewers. Kurt will reach out to Brenda Hunter to see if she'll plan to present our scholarship again.
 - d. 2026 Troll Tourney Plan discussed the option of a one-day, all Moho teams, all ages playing all day along with HS-possibly 2nd weekend in May.
 - e. Approve 2025 youth fees (currently \$125 and includes electronic registration fees) approved above.
 - f. Approve 2025 VIP amount (currently \$150, includes one shift at Troll Tourney) motion to continue \$150, but change Troll Tourney requirement to One Day Event as noted in 7d. approved above.
 - g. December year-end meeting and officer elections
 - i. Elections: Vice President, Treasurer and Advisor #2
8. Next meeting: December 8th, 2025 at 7pm Culvers
9. Adjourn at 8:03